H&SCL Secretaries Report 2024
In February 2023, I volunteered to help H&SCL and provide secretarial duties to the already established team, with my first task being to support the AGM in Feb 2023. Thank you to all who were able to attend.
Chris Lintott, Competition secretary has updated the Swim England membership for 2023 with current league governance positions, which I now have access to complete the 2024 membership after the AGM. 
THE HSCL league website has been maintained by Martin Greenbank during 2023, however Chris Lintott has maintained the domain name, 123 web hosting and email. These have all been updated with 2023 results and also the 2024 entry form.
No correspondence has been received during 2023. There were no executive meetings arranged during the time, as all issues were resolved via email correspondence. The main subject has been what charges should be set for 2024 based on the 2023 profit and loss reports.
Thank you to the Governance team for their hard work in ensuring any issues are resolved at the earliest opportunity, and for running a successful league in 2023. I am hopeful more teams may join the league for 2024. 
Thank you to the clubs, swimmers (and parents) for ensuring the league was a success with minimal disruptions.
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Sarah Bassindale
Secretary

